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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)
Sunday, November 4, 2007 • Kendade 305 • 7 p.m.

Participants:
Danielle Babcock, Lacrosse

Hannah Beatty, Training Room

Caralie Cahill, Equestrian

Tersea Campbell, Volleyball

Erin Cain, Basketball

Emily Coler, Equestrian

Ashley Didion, Crew

Annie Doton, Field Hockey

Martha Elson, Golf

Elise Fargnoli, Cross Country

Katie Frick, Field Hockey

Arden Hemstreet, Soccer

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)

Natalie Martin, Cross Country

Chelsea McCracken, Track & Field

Lisa Nash, Swimming and Diving

Jess Olson, Basketball

Bethany Paterson, Soccer

Natasha Payes, Track & Field

Natalia Sadaniantz, Swimming and Diving

Kate Shafir, Basketball

Hillela Simpson, Squash
Amanda Trask, Volleyball

Abbey Wells, Crew

Grace Ziegler, Track and Field

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Grace Zeigler. All members were present as noted above. The following members were absent: Vanessa Fong (Golf), Helena Jedziniak (Tennis), Michelle L’Archeveque (Training Room), Jo Neipoort (Lacrosse), and Mya Steadman (Crew). 

1. Introductions. Ms. Zeigler welcomed committee members. Ms. Zeigler introduced Elise Fargonli (2011) as the new representative for cross country.  

2. Announcements. Hillela Simpson (Squash) shared that winter game posters and schedules were completed, and they needed to be distributed around campus.  Voluteers were asked to pick up materials from Ms. Simpson after the meeting.
3. Approval of Previous Committee Minutes. 

It was VOTED 

“That the minutes of the October 21, 2007 meeting be approved as distributed.” 

4. Media Issues.  Katie Frick (Field Hockey) talked to committee members about promoting regular coverage of athletics issues in the college newspaper.  The discussion was then opened to the floor for brainstorming.  Ashley Didion (Crew) talked about a racism issue in athletics that emerged at another institution.  Martha Elson (Golf) suggested varsity athlete interviews, like an athlete profile.  Abbey Wells (Crew) questioned whether these proposed profiles should include varsity athletes only.  It was suggested that other individuals who use Kendall might have interesting stories. Ms. Didion suggested motivational space for regular students.  Ms. Zeigler suggested a question like, what do you like or dislike about Kendall as a potential question for varsity athletes to answer in the profile.  Ms. Frick was going to take all of the recommendations and work with a small group to develop a proposed list of articles for the MHC News, which the SAAC could assist in writing.
5. NCAA Legislation. Lori Hendricks (Athletics Administration) and Natalia Sadaniantz (Swimming and Diving) reviewed current NCAA legislative proposals with the committee. Ms. Hendricks introduced the NCAA legislative process through a brilliant revision of the School House Rock video, “I’m Just a Bill.”  Ms. Hendricks shared with the committee a proposed process of developing a SAAC position, which included the current introduction to legislation, a review of legislation by the SAAC members with their teams, discussion of other NEWMAC SAAC positions at the upcoming NEWMAC SAAC meeting, and a final discussion of the legislation at the November 18 meeting. Ms. Sadaniantz talked committee members through four pieces of legislation.

a. No. 2-3 Personnel-Conduct of Athletics Personnel-Sports Safety Training.  Intent: To specify that at least one individual employed by the institution (including part time, volunteer or graduate assistant coaches, but not including student employees who are not members of the athletics training staff) certified in first aid, cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) and automatic external defibrillator (AED) use and familiar with the institution’s emergency plan activation policies shall be present at each athletically related activity involving student-athletes. 
b. No. 2-4 (1-2) Recruiting-Definitions and Applications-Electronic Transmissions. Intent: To specify that electronically transmitted correspondence that may be sent by, or on behalf of, a member of the institution’s athletics staff to a prospective student-athlete is limited to electronic mail and facsimiles. 
c. No. 2-7 Eligibility-General Eligibility Requirements-Male Practice Player Eligibility-Requirements. Intent: To specify that the participation of male practice players in a women’s team sport shall be limited to the traditional segment in the sport and one practice per week; further, to specify that the number of male practice players who participate in a particular practice shall not exceed half the number of student-athletes of a typical starting unit in the sport, noting that any computation of half the starting unit that results in a fractional portion of a player shall be rounded to the next whole number. 
d. No. 2-12 (1-6). Playing and Practice Seasons-Basketball-First Contest Date. Intent: In basketball, to specify that a member institution shall not play its first contest (game or scrimmage) with outside competition before November 15. 

6. Homework. The secretary Arden Hemstreet (Soccer) reminded the committee members that homework needed to be turned in and that the rest of the pictures for the SAAC board were due by November 15, 2007. 

7. Future meetings:
a. Sunday November 18, 2007 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
b. Sunday December 2, 2007 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
8. 
Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Zeigler at 8 p.m. 
#   #   #   #   #
